DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 19, 2010
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Kitson, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Corsa
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): L.J. Nick Callazzo, III (President, Resource Specialists), Jack Pepper and Martin Dusbiber (Delaware Architects, LLC), Scott Campbell (Hunters Helping Soldiers), Mike Rowe (LP Lo-DEL), Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Liz Byers-Jiron and William Jiron Jr. (Stand Down & Employment Expo), Bettylou Evans and Gary Morris (American Legion), Dave Skocik (VVA), and Anthony Adams (EFTC)

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by thanking everyone for electing him and introduced the guests.
Mr. Pepper and Mr. Dusbiber introduced themselves and conducted a virtual graveside presentation.  They answered questions and discussion followed. 
Mr. Callazzo introduced Liz with the Veterans Organization Coalition for Emergency Funding and she explained what their organization does. Mr. Callazzo handed out the “Vetrepreneur” magazine, presented his program and explained how it worked. 
Mr. Campbell explained the “Hunters Helping Soldiers” program and asked for help in spreading the word. He announced the fundraising event at the Modern Maturity Center on November 21, 2010. 
Mr. Dorman reported that he is summarizing the year’s performances; they finished on budget and on target. Bill England has been selected for their Chief Operating Officer and will begin October 24, 2010. They are close to selecting their Chief of Medicine. They received only a 3% increase for the 2011-operating budget, which will make it challenging to accomplish some of the things he had hoped to do. He explained the budget process and issues that have been improved and/or being worked on. Mr. Dorman also answered questions and spoke about projected changes. He will be out of town for the next Commission meeting and wished everyone a “Happy Thanksgiving”. 
Mrs. Byers-Jiron briefed on the recent Stand Down & Employment Expo and thanked everyone who participated. There was discussion about a California Stand Down & Employment Expo. Mr. Dorman commented that he requested two RVs that are mobile medical offices on wheels to provide care for the homeless.
Mr. Adams reported December 12, 2010 4th Annual Holidays with our Veterans. 

Mr. Dorman added that the Wilmington VA is now on http://www.facebook.com/WilmingtonVAMC.  They are also pushing for veterans who have used the VA in the past to continue using the VA and will be contacting veterans to schedule appointments.

Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home. On November 11, 2010, the Young Marines of Sussex County will post colors in the morning and will remain throughout the day and assist with events.
MOTION BY THOMPSON TO ACCEPT SEPTEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL
Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported that they have hired two Conservation Technicians for the Northern Cemetery and they will both start on October 25, 2010.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – All Regional meetings have been held throughout the country.  The most important topics were:  Emphasis on compliance with IRS regulations regarding non-profit organizations and filing of their EINs and 990 forms; recent changes at the National Convention in the By-Laws and Constitution; recruiting and increasing membership; and communication.  The Department of Delaware DEC meeting will be held on Saturday, October 23, 2010, at 10:00 am at the Commission office in Dover. 
Evans (American Legion) – Their National Vice Commander will be visiting Delaware from November 10-15, 2010. 
Goss (KWVA) – Some time before Christmas, they will be going over to Walter Reed Medical Center to present a donation of $10,000+ to the Wounded Warrior Fund.  They are working on their Christmas party that will be held at Dover Downs in December.  All three chapters are working on holiday parties individually.
Harden (WAVES) – Their last meeting was held on October 16, 2010; where she was elected Treasurer.  For the first time in history, four women were recognized as “Sailor of the Year” through their National program. 
Kitson (VFW) – He reported the Military Order of the Cootie Tomb Trek is scheduled for November 4-7, 2010, and the Eastern State Conference is November 19-21, 2010. 
Keithley (40 & 8) – They held a Wreck on Sunday, October 17, 2010, and initiated five new members.  
Lardizzone (DAV) – The DAV Life Memorial Groundbreaking Ceremony will be held November 10, 2010, at 10:30 am.
Sarg (MOAA) – Their Christmas party is scheduled for Sunday, December 12, 2010, and they will be collecting toys for “Toys for Tots”.  The MOAA National Convention will be November 14-16, 2010.  He will be absent for the next Commission meeting.
Thompson (MCL) – Their annual “Toys for Tots” Drive will begin on November 2, 2010.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Commissioner Lank requested the service officers’ report.

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Commissioner Newstadt reminded everyone that this weekend is Military Heritage in Delaware City.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
NOVEMBER 16, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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